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Dear Jo, 

 
We agree to cancel the meeting for the mid-cycle review based on the progress of the review. We 

also do not have any issues, additional data, or analyses for this application to discuss. 

 
Best regards, 

Michelle 

 

Michelle Olsen, PhD 
Associate Director, Regulatory Strategy – Infectious Diseases | Moderna 

Mobile (617) 417-4428 | modernatx.com 

 
 
 
 
 

 

From: Resnick, Josephine <Josephine.Resnick@fda.hhs.gov> 

Sent: Tuesday, November 23, 2021 3:01 PM 

To: Michelle Olsen <Michelle.Olsen@modernatx.com> 

Cc: Agnihothram, Sudhakar <Sudhakar.Agnihothram@fda.hhs.gov>; Kulinski, Joseph 

<Joseph.Kulinski@fda.hhs.gov> 

Subject: Midcycle Communication Meeting 

 
EXTERNAL 

 
 

Dear Michelle, 

 
Around the midcycle point of the review cycle, CBER offers the opportunity to discuss 

the status of the review via a Midcycle communication meeting. As we are 

approaching that general timeframe, we wanted to check in with you regarding this. 

 
Based on the progress of the review, we do not have any substantive review issues to 

discuss at this time. If you do not have any issues, additional data, or analyses for 

this application to discuss, the Midcycle communication meeting can be cancelled. 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you 
recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 
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Please inform us in writing as soon as possible if you agree and would like to cancel 

this meeting. 

 
Please let me know if you have any questions. 

Warm regards, 

Jo 
 
 
Josephine Resnick, Ph.D 

Biologist (Primary Reviewer) 
 

Center for Biologics Evaluation and Research 

Office of Vaccines Research and Review 

U.S. Food and Drug Administration 

Tel: 301-796-2640 

Josephine.Resnick@fda.hhs.gov 
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